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COMMUNICATING WITH PARENTS 

We are pleased to announce that 

we will now be sending school 

letters by email rather than paper-

based copies.  This will obviously 

have a positive impact on the 

environment.  Therefore it is very 

important that we have your 

correct email addresses on our 

database.  Please remember to 

notify us if your email address 

changes.  We will still use our text 

message service to communicate 

in an emergency or for messages 

that need to be sent quickly.  Our 

Newsletter will continue to be 

displayed on our noticeboard and 

inside the nursery and posted onto 

our website. 

Our new website is near 

completion and we are hoping 

that it will be made live in January. 

 
ATTENTION YEAR 2 PARENTS AND 

NURSERY PARENTS 

 
A reminder that parents of Year 2 

children must apply for a Junior 

School place and parents of 

Nursery children must apply for a 

Reception place for your child for 

Sept 2020.  This needs to be done 

online via  
www.redbridge.gov.uk/eadmissions.  

The deadline to do this is 

15 January 2020. 

 

 
CHRISTMAS BAZAAR 

Saturday 7th December 

12-4 pm 

Churchfields Junior School 
We look forward to seeing you 

tomorrow. 

 

ATTENDANCE WINNERS 

The winners of the class attendance 

award for the week beginning 2nd  

December are:- 
 

1st Koala Class 99.3% 

2nd  Giraffe Class 96% 

3rd Jaguar Class 95.67% 
 

Well done Koala class! 

 
JOLLY JUMPER DAY 

THURSDAY 12 DECEMBER 

Please don’t feel you have to buy a 

jumper especially 

for this day – you 

can wear anything 

bright and jolly, or 

even decorate an 

old T-shirt or jumper.  We look forward 

to seeing your creations. 

 
WINTER WEATHER 

 
Now the colder weather is here, 

please ensure your child comes to 

school with warm named clothes, as 

they do still play outside at 

lunchtimes. If your children wear 

boots to school, please remember 

they must bring their school shoes in a 

named carrier bag to change into.  

Please ensure the office has up-to-

date contact details for you and 

remember to check our website for 

any closures due to bad weather. 

 
JUNIOR SCHOOL CLOSED ON 

12 DECEMBER 

A reminder that while the Junior 

School will be closed on 12 

December for polling, the Infant 

School and Nursery will be open as 

usual and any absences will be 

unauthorised. 

 

CHARGING AND REMISSIONS POLICY 

Please read our Charging and 

Remissions Policy which you can find 

on our website.  This was agreed by the 

Board of Governors at a recent 

meeting on 19th November.  In line with 

the Junior School we will charge for: 

 Passport applications  

 Persistent late collection 

 Third Party Private Assessments, 

for example, references and 

CTFs for private schools. 

 

CHRISTMAS CONCERTS 
 

 
 

10 Dec Y1 9.00 Octopus/Starfish 

10 Dec Rec 2.30 Squirrel/Ladybird 

11 Dec Rec 2.30 Butterfly/Hedgehog 

13 Dec Y1 9.00 Turtle/Penguin 

17 Dec Y2 9.00 Panda/Jaguar 

18 Dec Y2 9.00 Giraffe/Koala 
 

Please note siblings will not be allowed 

into any of the Christmas performances 

so please make alternative 

arrangements for other children. 

 
Diary Dates 

 
 

7 Dec - PTA Xmas Bazaar 

12 Dec - Jolly Jumper Day 

12 Dec - Christmas Lunch 

19 Dec - Christmas parties 

20 Dec - Term ends 

6 Jan - Pupils Return 

28 Jan - Nursery Stay and Play 

17-21 Feb - HALF TERM 

24 Feb - Staff Training Day 

3 Apr - Term ends 

20 Apr - Pupils Return 

8 May - Bank Holiday 

25-29 May  HALF TERM 

1 Jun - Staff Training Day 

17 Jul - Term ends 
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